
No on Proposition 24 Ballot Argument 
 
Vote NO on Proposition 24 because it was written behind closed doors with 
input from giant tech corporations that collect and misuse our personal 
information – while the measure’s sponsor rejected almost every suggestion 
from 11 privacy and consumer rights groups. Proposition 24 reduces privacy 
protections by severely weakening your rights under current California law. 
 
Make no mistake – the privacy of every Californian is at stake! 
 
The real winners with Proposition 24 are the biggest social media platforms, 
giant tech companies and credit reporting corporations who get more 
freedom to invade the privacy of workers and consumers, and to continue 
sharing your credit data. Here’s what they won’t tell you about the 52 pages 
of fine print:     
 
Proposition 24 asks you to approve an Internet “pay for privacy” scheme. 
Those who don’t pay more could get inferior service – bad connections, 
slower downloads and more pop up ads. It’s an electronic version of freeway 
express lanes for the wealthy and traffic jams for everyone else.        
 
Currently, employers can obtain all kinds of personal information about their 
workers and even job applicants, including things like using a pregnancy 
tracking app, where you go to worship or if you attend a political protest. 
Proposition 24 allows employers to continue secretly gathering this 
information for more years to come, overriding a new law that lets workers 
know what sensitive private information their bosses have beginning January 
1, 2021. 
 
Under California law, your privacy rights follow you wherever you go. But 
with Proposition 24, the minute you travel out of state with a phone, 
wearable device, or computer, big tech companies are allowed to capture the 
health, financial, and other confidential information you stored on your 
device.   
 
You can set web browsers and cell phones to send a signal to each website 
you visit and app you use to stop selling your personal data, so you don’t 
have to think about it each time.  Proposition 24 would allow companies to 
disregard those instructions and shift the burden to you to notify each and 
every website and app individually to protect your data.   
 



Proposition 24’s new enforcement agency sounds good, but when tech 
corporations get caught violating your privacy, all they have to do is 
cooperate with the agency and their only penalty could be a slap on the 
wrist.     
          
California’s new privacy just law took effect this year. Smaller businesses 
spent a lot of money to comply with the new regulations. Before we even 
know how this new law is working, Proposition 24 rewrites it, forcing 
smaller businesses to absorb even more costs at a time that the economic 
slowdown has many businesses on the verge of closing their doors.   
 
Proposition 24 was written to accommodate big social media platforms and 
the Internet and technology companies that spend tens of millions of dollars a 
year to lobby government at all levels to avoid laws that hurt their profits. 
Proposition 24 is a bonanza for them - and a big step back for consumer 
privacy. Please Vote NO on Proposition 24.     
 
www.CaliforniansForRealPrivacy.org 
 
(Signers) 
 
Tracy Rosenberg, President 
Californians for Privacy Now 
 
Richard Holober, President 
Consumer Federation of California 
 
Dolores Huerta 
Labor and Civil Rights Leader 
 
 


